MARK R. WARNER, VIRGINIA, CHAIRMAN MARCO RUBIO, FLORIDA, VICE CHAIRMAN

DIANNE FEINSTEIN, CALIFORNIA
RON WYDEN, OREGON
MARTIN HEINRICH, NEW MEXICO
ANGUS S. KING, Ja., MAINE
MICHAEL F. BENNET, COLORADO
ROBERT P. CASEY, Ja., PENNSYLVANIA
KIRSTEN GILLIBRAND, NEW YORK
HICHARD BUNH, NORTH CAD.
SUSAN M. COLLINS, MAINE
FOY BLUNT, MISSOURI
TOM COTTON, ARKANSAS
BEN SASSE, NEBRASKA

DIANNE FEINSTEIN, CALIFORNIA RICHARD BURR, NORTH CAROLINA JAMES E. RISCH, IDAHO SUSAN M. COLLINS, MAINE

CHARLES SCHUMER, NEW YORK, EX OFFICIO MITCH McCONNELL, KENTUCKY, EX OFFICIO JACK REED, RHODE ISLAND, EX OFFICIO JAMES M. INHOFE, OKLAHOMA, EX OFFICIO

MICHAEL CASEY, STAFF DIRECTOR BRIAN W. WALSH, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR KELSEY S. BAILEY, CHIEF CLERK



SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6475

May 11, 2021

Joseph R. Biden, Jr. The President The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear President Biden:

We write concerning the Trump administration's decision to move United States Space Command from Colorado Springs, Colorado, to Huntsville, Alabama. As members of the Senate Select Committee on Intelligence, we are concerned this decision did not take into account how such a move may affect Intelligence Community (IC) dependencies and missions. We therefore request you review the process by which this decision was made, and to ensure IC equities are fully considered.

The Committee has encouraged collaboration in the space domain between the IC and the Department of Defense (DoD) in order to increase the unity of effort and effectiveness in space operations. In Colorado, important investments have been made in recent years to enhance this collaboration and interoperability, in particular at the National Space Defense Center (NSDC). It is critical that any decision to move Space Command from its current location take into account the potential effects of such a move on the operational integration between the IC and DoD space communities at NSDC and at other joint sites in Colorado.

Furthermore, we are keenly aware of the threats in space and the criticality of maintaining U.S. superiority in the face of an evolving threat landscape. We have consistently made this a priority in recent years, with careful oversight of dollars spent and an eye toward the allocation of scarce resources among national security priorities. According to a 2019 estimate from the Congressional Budget Office, construction costs for the new command headquarters could be as high as \$1.1 billion. Workforce disruption is another key consideration, given the many defense and intelligence civilian employees and contractors working on space programs in Colorado at the highest levels of classification. Space is a critical national security issue, and we cannot squander time, talent, or money on unnecessary expenditures or delays.

We therefore ask you to review the parameters and method by which this decision was evaluated, to ensure we are appropriately valuing existing collaboration and interdependencies between the IC and DoD space communities in Colorado, taking advantage of the current colocation of these communities and pools of expertise, and spending resources in a manner that effectively meets the accelerating pace of threats to our overhead space capabilities.

We appreciate your attention to this matter

Sincerely,

Mark R. Warner

Chairman

Michael F. Bennet

U.S. Senator

Cc:

Kamala Harris Vice President of the United States

Honorable Lloyd Austin Secretary of Defense

Honorable Avril Haines Director of National Intelligence